Regular Meeting

October 13, 2014

The Village of Ashton Board of Trustees met at 7:30 P.M. on October 13, 2014 in the Village Hall with President Ross presiding. Trustees in attendance were David Balch, Tom Balch, Susan Larson, Dean Meurer and Kevin O’Dell, absent Mike Emmons.

Motion was made by Larson, seconded T Balch by to approve the September regular meeting and special meeting minutes with the correction to the special meeting to reflect Emmons present in the adjourning of the meeting. Voice votes, 5 ayes - D Balch, T Balch, Larson, Meurer and O’Dell, 0 nays, 1 absent - Emmons, motion carried.
Motion was made by D Balch, seconded by T Balch to draw upon the treasury to pay the monthly bills, payroll and the additional bills in the amount of $110,835.98. Voice votes, 5 ayes - D Balch, T Balch, Larson, Meurer and O’Dell, 0 nays, 1 absent - Emmons, motion carried.
Lois Erickson inquired about the acoustics at the Mills & Petrie Gymnasium. Ross informed here that it would cost between $20,000 and $30,000 to put some panels on the walls.
Ross told the board that Tammy Schopp had inquired about golf cart age limit being lowered from the present age of eight. Crull said he had looked at other ordinances and they were all eight years. The age of eight was set to adhere to the Child Passenger Protection Act which says that up to the 8th birthday they must be secured in appropriate child restraint system. 
Mike Mudge from Rock River Energy went over the Municipal Aggregation and that a three year contract had been signed with First Energy Solutions at 5.18 cents/kWh. Mudge said that residents had seen a total program savings of $140,700 that has stayed in the community and we still have nine months to go. Mudge told the board with the contract being up July 2015 he thinks now may be a good time to solicit rates. Anyone not on the aggregation plan can sigh up by calling Rock River Energy at 815-732-4603.
Ross told the board that it might not be a bad idea to do some tar and chipping of the streets.
Larson informed the board that the park cleanup is scheduled for Saturday at 9:00 A.M.
Farringer said with leaves coming down we need to remind neighbors that they don’t go in the street. Farringer reported Phase I of the new siren is going in Wednesday and Phase II is when they set the pole.
Trick or Treat hours were set for October 31 from 5:00 to 7:00 P.M.
Van Dam reported that election packets for three trustee positions were available for pickup. 
Van Dam announced that the 2013-2014 Audit had been completed and anyone wishing to view it may do so at the office. 
Van Dam presented the Treasurers Report for fiscal year ending April 30, 2014.

T Balch reported that the cemetery committee was working on providing information for the mapping software. 
T Balch reported that the Mills & Petrie committee has been working with the 150th Celebration committee.
Russ Crull presented the final draft of the amended animal ordinance for passage. Meurer made a motion, seconded by Larson to accept and pass the Ordinance 101314 Amending and Replacing Chapter 14 – Animal Ordinance. Voice votes, 5 ayes - D Balch, T Balch, Larson, Meurer and O’Dell, 0 nays, 1 absent - Emmons, motion carried.

T Balch made a motion, seconded by O’Dell to adjourn.  Voice votes, 5 ayes - D Balch, T Balch, Larson, Meurer and O’Dell, 0 nays, 1 absent - Emmons, motion carried. 8:15 P.M.
Dorthy S. Van Dam, Village Clerk
